TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
December 7, 2020

The Town Council met December 7, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Justin Killingworth
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave
the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from November 16, 2020.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from November 16,
2020 as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Chapman,
Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

New Business

Next on the Agenda was the Town Safety Meeting, Maycr Hight stated due to the
outbreak of COVID-19 he thought it would be in the best interest of the Town not to have
it this year. Mayor Hight said he has talked to the Town Attorney about given the Full-
time employees a onetime gift. Town Attorney Bent Owens is going to get back with me
on this matter.

Council Member Benson moved to approve pending the answer from Town Attorney to
give Full Time employees a onetime monetary gift. Council Member Killingworth
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Killingworth, Chapman, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council he had met with Bent Owen and would like a
motion to appoint Ellis Head Owens & Justice as the new Town Attorney for the next 4
years.



Council Member Littleton moved to appoint Ellis Head Owens & Justice as the Town
Attorney for the next 4 years. Council Member Killingsworth seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth,
Chapman, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated he had been asked about contracting the mowing of the Parks out.
He said it would have to be bid out.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve to get bids for contraction out the Parks for
mowing. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Chapman, Littleton,
Benson, and Crumpton.

Department Heads

Chief Barnett has no business at this time.

Fire Chief Parker not present

Daniel Avery reported that they are going to try and start on Jones St. Wednesday.
Mayor Hight recognized John Miller.

John Miller stated he had received a letter for overgrown grass, and that he had mowed
his lawn. He explained he works 12hr shifts. Mayor Hight said they would have the
inspector to come out and take pictures.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith had no business at this time.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for December
7, 2020. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton,
Killingworth and Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried

with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Chapman, Crumpton,
Killingworth and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



